
 
Mass Times 

 
 

Sat. 5:00 pm - St. Augustine 

Sun. 8:00 am - St. Augustine 

Sun. 9:30 am - St. Augustine 

Sun. 11:15 am - St. Mary 

Wed. 9:30 am - St. Augustine 

Thur. 9:30 am - St. Mary 

Fri. 9:30 am - St. Augustine 

DecembeƝ 3, 2023    -     1ǊƦ Sundaƻ oŵ AdvenƦ 

SƦ. AugustinŬ & SƦ. Marƻ Catholiť Churcheơ 

St. Augustine - 185 N. Oak Harbor Street, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 
St. Mary - 207 North Main Street, Coupeville, WA 98239 

Mailing Address for both parishes - P.O. Box 1319, Oak Harbor, WA 98277 
 

Information@StAugustineOH.org             Website: StAugustineOH.org 

Pastor: Father Chris Hoiland      frchris@staugustineoh.org 

Special Mass Times 
 

Friday, December 8 - Feast of the Immacu-
late Conception. This is a Holy Day of Ob-
ligation when all the faithful are expected 
to attend Mass. Masses will be at 12 pm at 
St. Mary and 6 pm at St. Augustine. 
 

Saturday, December 9 - The 5:00 pm Mass 
at St. Augustine will be dedicated to Our 
Lady of Guadalupe. The Mass will be in 
English. 

WelcomŬ!   
 

If you are new to St. Augustine and St. Mary 
churches or returning after a long absence, 
please take a moment to register as a member 
of our parish.  
 

Registrations can be found at each church, at the     
St. Augustine/St. Mary Parish Office in Oak 
Harbor and online at www.staugustineoh.org. 
 

Being registered helps us to get to know you 
and gives you the opportunity to tell us if there 
are ministries where you might like to serve.  
 

After registering you will be included in all email 
messages, letters, and you will receive a tax 
statement at the end of the year.  
  

PleasŬ ǅoiƍ ouƝ parisź familƻ! 

Advent increases our hope, a hope which does not disappoint.  
The Lord never lets us down. ~Pope Francis 



 

Weeklƻ CalendaƝ: SƦ AugustinŬ 
 

December 3  Sunday  8:00 am  Mass 
    9:00 am Pancake Breakfast, PH 
    9:30 am Mass (Manualito Collantes, RIP) 
   10:30 am  Coffee & Donuts, PH  
   Angel Tree Tag Return, Vestibule 
            ---------------------------------------------------------------------------------
December 4  Monday Office Unavailable 
    10:00 am Advent Silent Retreat, CR 1&2 
    4:30 pm Agape, PH 
  --------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
December 5  Tuesday  4:00 pm OCIC, CR 1&2 
    4:00 pm Special Sacraments, CR 3&4 
    6:00 pm OCIA, CR 1&2 
   --------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
December 6 Wednesday 9:30 am  Mass (Maria E. Navarro, INT)  
    10:00 am Divine Mercy/Adoration 
    4:00 pm RE (grades K-4), CR 1-5 
    5:30-8:00 pm  Adoration, CH 
    6:00 pm Confessions, CH  
    6:30 pm RE (grades 6-12), CR 1-5 
   --------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
December 8  Friday  6:00 pm Immaculate Conception Mass  
      (Conception Collantes, RIP)  
   --------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
December 9  Saturday 4:00 pm Confession 
    5:00 pm Vigil Mass, Our Lady of Guadalupe   
   --------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
December 10 Sunday  8:00 am  Mass   
    9:00  Coffee & Donuts, PH 
    9:30 am Mass (Peggy Suess, RIP; 
     & Gary Wallin, RIP) 
   10:30 am  Coffee & Donuts, PH     

Weeklƻ CalendaƝ: SƦ Marƻ 
 

December 3  Sunday   11:15 am  Mass    
      12:15 pm Coffee & Conv./Bazaar, HH 
    --------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
December 7  Thursday  9:30 am Mass 
     10:20 am Bible Study, HH 
    --------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
December 8  Friday   12:00 pm Immaculate Conception Mass  
    --------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
December 10  Sunday 11:15 am  Mass    
     12:15 pm Coffee & Conversation 

WŬ Praƻ foƝ  
OuƝ Familƻ 

 
 

Ruth Abrea, Dale Auburg, 
Fr. Larry Bailey,  

Harold Bielen, Laura 
Lafranchise,  
Jim Brady,  

Lynnie Ochoa-Brown, 
Eileen Catalano,  

Mike Cussimanio,  
Tomasa Dagdagan,  

Bob & Sue Ellis,  
Douglas Hammer,  

Sheryl & Mikey Henry, 
Marsha Kilgore,  

Martha McAllister,  
Donald Hubner,  

Jack Kraft,  
Carol LeClercq, 

Alexandria Molt,  
Jasmine Patricio, 
Mary Pierzchala,  
Louis Ramirez,  

Onee & Richard Rezabek, 
Nancy & John Romanski,  

Lou & Lulu Santos, 
Philippe Sebrechts,  
Jadwiga Sebrechts, 

Dennis Sionson,  
Chuck Tollefson,  

Clint West,  
David Williams,  
Larry Williams,  
Patty Williams 

 
Permission is required from the 

individual prior to printing 
their name on the prayer list.  

To include a loved one, please 
call the parish office. 

A huge thank you to everyone who contributed to this 
year’s Pie Sales. Due to the generosity of parishioners and 
friends who provided the fruit, we were able to make and 
sell 551 pies. Thank you to all our faithful patrons who  

continue to buy our pies. A special thanks to 
Lodi and Dave, the trusted sous chefs, who 
help make this ministry possible.  God bless 
you all!  ~Theresa “The Pie Lady” Frazer 



Sacramentơ 
Baptisms:              
� Call the parish office at 360-675-2303 to 

register for the next Baptism Class and Baptism. 
We are scheduling a maximum of 4 children per 
Baptism.  

 
 

 

Anointings: 
� Please call the parish office at 360-675-2303 

during business hours to request an anointing or 
last rites. 

� After 4pm Wednesday-Sunday, call the office at 
360-675-2303 and listen to the message to 
receive the emergency anointing or last rites 
only phone number. 

� At any hour on Monday and Tuesday, please 
call another parish for an anointing or last rites 
request. 

AdvenƦ Opportunitieơ 

� Advent Silent Retreat at St. Augustine - 
Prayer, Advent Scripture Readings, 
Reflection & Journal. A time to take life at 
a slower pace & focus on what we need to 
do to allow God to enter our hearts more 
fully & to deepen our relationship with 
God. We’ll meet on Mondays, 10-11:30 am, 
November 27, December 4, December 11, 
&  December 18 in CR 1&2 in the parish 
hall. To register, please contact Mary E. 
Waters at adultff@staugustineoh.org or call 
360.675.2303. 

 

� Adoration for everyone in the Holy 
Land - Wednesday, December 6, from   
5:00 pm - 8:00 pm in St. Augustine church. 

 

� Advent Little Books - The Little Blue 
Book of devotions for the Advent Season 
will be available in the Church. A $2 
donation per book is asked to cover the 
cost of this most valued seasonal resource. 

 

� Evening Confessions at St. Augustine - 
Wednesdays during Advent, December 6, 
December 13, and December 20 at 6:00 pm 
in the church  

 

The significance of the widow’s story is not about the  
value of the coins. Jesus uses this parable to show us, 
“Not equal giving, but equal sacrifice.” It is not the 
size of our gifts to God that matter; it is the idea that 
each of us as Catholics and Christians makes an equal 
sacrifice in our efforts to be good stewards of our 
treasure. 
 

The Lord tells us, “For they have all contributed from 
their surplus wealth, but she, from her poverty, has 
contributed all she had, her whole livelihood.” It 
takes not only generosity to do this, but also 
faith. Faith and gratitude to God for all of our many 
blessings.  
How have you been called to share your blessings? 



Newơ & Eventơ 
 

 

� Angel Tree - Please return your Angel Tree unwrapped gift in a gift bag with the tag attached to the 
outside of the bag after the weekend Masses of December 3 and December 10, or to the Parish Office 
during regular office hours. All gifts must be returned by the 9:30 am December 10 Mass. Thank you for 
helping to bring joy to a child this Christmas. 

 

� Pancake Breakfast - Bring the family and join us in the Parish Hall December 3 after the 8am 
Mass for our next pancake and sausage breakfast. Donations are most welcome! 

 

� Food Pantry -  The Works of Mercy Committee has discontinued the Food Pantry due to decreased need 
for this service. Works of Mercy would like to thank parishioners for their generous donations over the 
years. Please continue to donate directly to Help House. 

 

� St. Mary’s Christmas Bazaar - The Bazaar is next Saturday, December 2 from 9am-2pm and after Mass 
December 3. The Women of St. Mary are accepting handmade items and new or gently used gift items 
for donation in the Hall before the bazaar. Baked goods will be accepted on Friday, December 1. For 
more information contact Janet Rojas at 360-969-1609. 

 

� Winter Coat Drive - Coats are needed for children ages 6-12. Coats/jackets will be collected until 
December 10 in the boxes in the vestibule. Gently used and new items only  

 

Simbang Gabi - St Augustine parish will celebrate Simbang Gabi on Saturday, December 16, during 
the 5:00 pm Mass followed by a reception in the parish hall. This celebration will honor the 
Blessed Virgin Mary as she prayerfully awaits the birth of Christ.  
 

� 2023 Taxes - Please note that all 2023 contributions to St. Augustine and St. Mary need to be 
received by December 31, 2023 in order to be credited to your 2023 taxes. 

 

New Year’s Eve Potluck & White  Elephant -  Send out the New Year with your 
fellow parishioners and join us on December 31st from 6pm - 10pm in the Parish Hall For 
a New Year’s Eve Potluck. Bring a favorite dish to share and a gift that might be better 
suited to someone else for a White Elephant Gift Exchange. Make sure your gift is 
wrapped. One gift per participant. For more information call the parish office at 360-
675-2303. We need volunteers to help set-up for this very fun event!!  

 

� Sanctuary Flowers - Sanctuary Flowers will return at Christmas. We are currently accepting 
donations for the Christmas season and for January 2024. Thanks to all who have so 
generously contributed to the beauty of our church. 

 

� Gifts from the Heart Food Bank in Coupeville - To donate, or for more information, please see Paula 
Bradshaw after Mass. For monetary donations, make your check out to Gifts from the Heart Food Bank 
and mail to: P.O. Box 155, Coupeville, WA 98239. 

 

� Remembrance Corner - Thank you for including your beloved family and friends in our November 
prayers  If you haven’t already taken them home, please come into the office and claim your pictures.   

 

� Parish Library - The Parish Lending Library is open for business. We invite you to come in during office 
hours and select a book or two to read during Advent.  

Stewardshiƛ 
 

We encourage you to use online bill-pay through your bank as there is no cost to the parish or to you.  
Include your envelope number and mail your donations to: P.O. Box 1319, Oak Harbor, WA 98277.  

If you need your envelope number please call the parish office 360-675-2303.  

Saint Augustine 
Weekly Expenses $13,090 
Offering November 26: $11,704 

Saint Mary 
Weekly Expenses $2,962 
Offering November 26: $2.632 



December 2 & 3 

Gospeƈ Reflectioƍ 
 

Lately I’ve been listening to a science-based podcast on healthy daily living. The host frequently discusses the wide 
range of health benefits of sleep. So, each night I’m trying to get more, and better, slumber, and it’s helping me feel 
energized. So, why in the world should we follow Christ’s advice this week? “Watch therefore, for you do not 
know when the master of the house will come … lest he find you asleep.” Isn’t sleep, especially at midnight and 
cockcrow, a good thing? 
 

Of course, it is. But the wakefulness the Lord calls us to is a deep, personal orientation to Him. A nightly vigil is 
therefore a metaphor for this, but it’s not just that. We should give up real sleep in order to pray, too. This difficult 
practice is a time-tested way to foster wakefulness of heart. When we give up sleep to pray, it focuses us. We learn 
that life is not an endless series of days. You and I belong to the Lord — awake or asleep, in life and in death. Soon-
er or later, even our need for our physical sleep will pass away. And our attentiveness to God — that is, whether 
we are awaiting Him to meet us — will be all that matters. 
 

May I challenge us this week and this Advent to intentionally give up at least one hour of sleep each week for pray-
er? Stay up later, wake up in the middle of the night, or an hour earlier, and pray. Will we be a bit more tired the 
next day? Yes. But we’ll be amazed at the spiritual wakefulness that results, too.  — Father John Muir  ©LPi 







 

The Knights of Columbus 
annual Christmas card sale will be after all 

weekend Masses  
December 2/3, 9/10, 16/17    

 

Spread the true joy of Christmas with  

religious cards illustrated by children 

sponsored by Knights of Columbus 
councils nationwide. 

 

A portion of the proceeds from the sale of these cards  

will benefit Knights of Columbus Charities 


